Statement by Dr. Myagmar Dovchin, Director of Blue Banner
and Focal Point of Ulaanbaatar
Dear Colleagues and Friends, 

Allow me to brief you on the activities of Ulaanbaatar Focal Point. As up-date to the previous briefing given by Amb. Enkhsaikhan I would like to point our the main activities of Ulaanbaatar Focal Point have been to prepare and hold GPPAC North-East Asia meeting to address such issues of the role of  civil society in promoting the  Six-Party Talks as well as the idea of establishing a nuclear-weapon-free zone in Northeast Asia. Many of you have participated in the regional meeting which was held on 24-25 May in Ulaanbaatar with the financial support of our Japanese colleagues. I would therefore like to take this opportunity to thank our Japanese colleagues for their active support that had made the meeting highly successful. 

The participants of the regional meeting reaffirmed their commitments  made in 2005 in the Tokyo Agenda and in 2006 at Mt. Kumgang. The regional meeting was held in a business-like atmosphere and was able to adopt Ulaanbaatar statement which focused on the following three issues:

· Supporting Six-Party Talks for a regional peace mechanism;

· Working towards a Northeast Asia nuclear-weapon-free zone (NWFZ); and

· Strengthening the single-State  NWFZ.

Blue Banner, together with Mongolian and Japanese affiliates of the International Physicians for the Prevention of Nuclear War (IPPNW) held in June 2007 North Asian regional meeting which also focused on promoting nuclear non-proliferation and establishment of NWFZ in Northeast Asia. The meeting adopted a 4 point program of action which was communicated to IPPNW at its Congress in New Delhi in March 2008. The participant of the regional meeting highly appraised the activities of GPPAC and its North-East Asian focal points. 
As agreed among the focal points of North-East Asia, Ulaanbaatar focal point and its partner organizations organized some lectures on the role of civil society organizations in promoting peace and better understanding of the prevailing situation in North-East Asia, of the importance of Article 9 of Japanese Constitution. In September,  like in 2006, Ulaanbaatar focal point organized meetings for young people and students to discuss peace-related issues, which included the importance of Article 9 not only for Japan but also for the region and for the world. UB focal point found that organizing discussion of such issues raises better understanding of these important issues for the young and demonstrates vividly the importance of their participation in these peace-promotion actions that can positively affect their lives and lives of their children. 
Ulaanbaatar focal point met a number of times to discuss preparations for the regional meetings as well for the September peace activities. The latest meeting was held in early April to discuss preparations for this important conference as well as to elect new coordinator of Ulaanbaatar focal point. As it was formally notified, in 2008-2009 Dr. Adiyasuren will be the coordinator and in 2010-2011 – Dr. Ganbat. Dr. Enkhsaikhan has been asked to serve the country as Ambassador in Vienna and Resident Representative at IAEA. Though he would be on such an important mission, he asked me to tell you that he would be closely following GPPAC activities until he comes back from that mission.  He also wished success to this conference and to GPPAC/Northeast Asia. 
Thank you for the attention. 
